Hawley Primary School

@ 01276 31048 p2d adminoffice@hawley.hants.sch.uk

Monday 4th September 2023

Dear Parents and Carers,

Welcome back to school from all the staff at Hawley Primary School. | trust that you have all had a
wonderful summer break, enjoying time together. It has been wonderful to see the children
coming through the gate this morning with smiles on their faces, excited for the new school year.

Thank you for your efforts in ensuring that the children are smart and in full school uniform.
Please make sure they are also coming in wearing suitable clothing, even sunscreen as the
temperatures this week are supposed to be in the mid 20s! Could you please make sure that the
children’s jumpers and cardigans are fully labelled.

Staffing news

Over the summer break, Mrs Alexander has been successful in obtaining a new role with
Hampshire County Council. It is her last day today, though I'm sure that we will continue to see
her as she is truly part of Team Hawley. I'm sure you will join us in wishing her every success in
her new role.

We will be welcoming two new members of staff, Ms Hedley and Mrs Chandler to Hawley this
term.

We are thrilled to tell you that Miss Wilson had a baby boy on August 23rd. All are well and
happy. Congratulations!

Allergies

We are a nut free school. NO PEANUTS PLEASE - As we have children and staff with peanut
allergies in school, we must ask that no peanuts or peanut products (as far as you are able to
identify) are brought to school. We also remind you that no fizzy drinks, chocolate, or sweets are
permitted to be brought to school for morning snack time or in packed lunches.

Learning

We are excited to be starting new topics this term. It was great to see so many children excited to
share their home tasks that have been completed over the summer break. We will continue to
use Seesaw to communicate learning achievements in the classroom, so please ensure that you
have logged in to you child’s new class. If you are unsure about this, please do not hesitate to
speak to your child’s teacher to get another copy of the QR code.
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Updates to the website
We are excited to launch our new look Hawley website in September. Keep your eyes peeled for the
Parentmail announcing the launch date.

Food Tech

During the school year each class will be taking part in Food Technology sessions and we would be
grateful if you could provide a donation of £2 to cover the cost of ingredients. Please can you send
£2in cash in an envelope marked with your child's name and Food tech.

Over the holidays, the work has been completed on the refurbishment of our Food Teach area. We
are excited for you to see how wonderful it looks and what a massive difference it will make to our
school facilities.

PE Days
You should have received a Parentmail today explaining which days your children should wear their
PE kit. If you have any questions, please contact your child’s class teacher.

These are the main messages for you at the moment as we start back, but we will send out further
correspondence as needed, along with the main school newsletter.

Thank you all in anticipation of your continued support for the forthcoming year.

\,,/j ~
Jane Baker

Headteacher
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